
Have you ever seen so many toys at one place? As always the November meeting was dedicated 

to the presentation of toys to the Children’s Hospital. This year we not only broke all previous 

records but we blew them out of the water with 14,442 toys! At the request of Children’s Hospi-

tal we also made 22 props (candy canes, lollypops and flowers) for their Sugar Plum Christmas 

Shop. Great job by everyone that made toys!!      

 
The north room has been cleared out except some lumber. We had a free yard sale with all the 

stuff we removed from the room and you members carried almost all of it away. Thanks for that. 

We will be planning a work day sometimes in January to paint, install lighting and do anything else 

needed so the flooring can be refinished. I am looking forward to that room being put to use.  

 
The WEC looked great after the cleaning job before the November meeting. I wish it could stay 

that way all the time but I know that is not possible. We could probably do a better job than we 

do though. Thanks to all that helped in that effort. 

 

The Habitat for Humanity cabinets are complete. They were installed on January 15th.  

 
Congratulations to Ralph Hardwick for winning the Peoples Choice Award at the Annual Show. 

Ralph’s train was truly a work of art. I can’t imagine how many hours it took the build it. Great 

work Ralph!   

 
The new slate of officers and board members was presented and voted in. Welcome to new 

board members Art Chamblee and Wayne Burris. Also thanks to Eddie Heerten and Bill Newman 

for their service as board members for the last 3 years.  

 
The mini-lathe, moulder-planner and the Band Saw were sold at the last meeting. These sales al-

ways help offset the expense of operating the WEC so thanks to the members that bought these 

items.  

 
By the time you read this newsletter we will have had our Christmas Party. The attendance was 

down from last year but we still had a great time. A very big thanks to Tracy Bush and Shannon 

Alldredge for their work in setting up and coordinating the party. I think a great time was had by 

all. 

 

                                                                                             Cliff  
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G U I L D  P A T R O N S 
We are very fortunate to 

have the following patrons 

who support the Guild. They 

are excellent suppliers of 

products or services in the 

local area that provide 

monetary support or allow 

us to use their various fa-

cilities for Guild functions:  

 

J.R. PREWITT & ASSOCI-

ATES, INC. Independent 

Insurance Agent—Founded in 

1974, J. R. Prewitt & Associ-

ates, Inc. is a family owned 

agency that has grown to one 

of the largest firms in the 

Birmingham area. Represent-

ing over a dozen insurance 

carriers, the agency provides a 

full spectrum of insurance 

services to over 3500 clients. 

From individuals to multi-state 

corporations, the agency prides 

itself on it’s loyal, long term 

client base as a result of unpar-

alleled customer service.  

Band Saw for Sale 

 

Comfort Bucket 
We appreciate your donations to the comfort bucket! The money raised 

there helps the Guild pay the bills at the WEC.  

Please recall that the Christmas Party served as our meeting for this month, 

so there will be no formal meeting the third Saturday in December. 

Before you give away those show entries as Christmas gifts, please take 
plenty of pictures.  Our January program will be an extended show and tell, 

giving us an opportunity to talk about these amazing items.  Please plan to 

bring your show entries (or pictures) to the January meeting.  

December Meeting 

2 HP, 220 V Grizzly band 

saw. $600. If you’re in-

terested, please contact 

Curtis Carter at (205)-

621-2829  
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Contact us for your personal, 

business, or professional insur-

ance needs.  

2146 Highland Ave. South, 

Birmingham, AL 35205  

Telephone (205)-933-9207  

Fax (205)-930-0450  

 

THE AWARDS & ENGRAV-

ING PLACE is a full service 

engraving shop, offering both 

laser and flatbed rotary en-

graving. We engrave directly 

on wood, glass, plastic, and a 

variety of coated metals. We 

offer plaques, glass and acrylic 

awards, trophies, interior signs 

and name badges. We have 

been in business in Hoover 

since 1987. Contact Ken 

Murer, The Awards & Engrav-

ing Place, 1919 Hoover Court, 

Birmingham, Al 35226, (205)-

823-7676 fax(205)-822-1111  
 

AFFORDABLE WOOD 

TOOLS by Paul Varden  

Wood Lathe accessories to fit 

any size wood lathe. Screw 

Chucks, Face Plates and Tool 

Rest. General Machining also 

available.  Paul Varden-Master 

Machinists-35 years of experi-

ence.  

7029 Dickey Springs Road  

Bessemer,AL 35226  

H-205-428-9945  

C-205-908-9945  

email-paul2010@directv.net  
 

SARA’S TAX SERVICE  

100 Foust Avenue, Hueytown, 

AL 35023  

205-497-4020 Fax 205-497-

4011  
 

SNOW’S SHARPENING 

SERVICE Ed Snow can take 

care of all of your saw blade 

sharpening needs. You can 

leave and pick up your blade at 

Woodcraft or you can contact 

Ed at 205-218-1885 or  

redsnow_3@hotmail.com  
 

WOODCRAFT Helping you 

make wood work.  

www.woodcraft.com  

205-988-3600  
 

HARDWOODS, INC. OF 

ALABAMA When you think of 

w o o d ,  t h i n k  o f  u s . 

www.hardwoodweb.com  

800-467-4160  

 

Mr. James  Corlew 

Tom Williams BMW 

1000 Tom Williams Way 

Irondale, AL35210 

 
Mr. David Green 

Tom Williams Lexus 

1001 Tom Williams Way 

Irondale, AL 35210 
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Mr. James Kadziolka 

Tom Williams Porsche/Audi 

3001 Tom Williams Way 

Irondale, AL 35210 

 

Mr. Mike Long 

Land Rover Birmingham 

3000 Tom Williams Way 

Irondale, AL 35210 

 

Mr. James Autry 

Tom Williams Collision 

Center 

1874 Grants Mill Road 

Irondale, AL 35210 

 

Mr. Tad Lidikay and Mr. 

Jeff Lidikay 

Southland Wood Products, 

Inc.  

Hardwood and Softwood — 

Moulding and Dimension 

270 Newsome Road 

Wilsonville, AL 35186 

Phone/Fax: 205-669-1959 

Congratulations to the Habitat for Hu-

manity Cabinet Building Class!  The class 

built 12 kitchen cabinets and 2 bathroom 

vanities.  The cabinets are all oak with 

dovetailed drawer boxes and full exten-

sion drawer glides. These were some of 

the best cabinets ever! 

  

Thanks also to all the dedicated and talented instructors that made this pro-

ject an overwhelming success! 

The cabinets were installed on Dec. 15th. 

Charlie Ard and Mike Key led the installation 

of the Habitat Christmas House cabinets in the 

future home of the Kimbell family. Thanks to 

everyone who donated their time to this great 

project! 

  

  

Monta 

King 

Habitat Cabinets 

            Photos by Monta King 
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Mentoring 

NOTE:  You must be a member of the Guild to be eligible to participate mentoring 

classes. 

 

Are you an intermediate or beginner woodworker with an itch to raise your wood-

working skills a notch or two?  Do you have a special project in mind, but are just a bit 

uneasy about getting underway?  Looking for tips to save time and effort, plus get bet-

ter results? 

 

Here's what you need to do: join a Guild mentored group now.  It's the way to go for 

all of the above with others at your skill level, and best of all, at no cost except for 

materials. 

 

Refer to Shop Schedule for schedule of mentoring sessions 

 

Some examples of topics offered: 

 

Bench Making 

Table Saw instruction 

Lathe Fundamentals 

Pen Turning  

Hand Tools - sharpening and techniques 

Furniture Building - Chairs, Table tops, Tables 

Instruction in - Router table use 

Instruction in -  Jointer, Planer use 

Dovetail jig making 

Hand-cut Dovetails 

Pocket Hole Jig Instruction 

 

If you have questions on woodworking technique, tool usage, or 

buying equipment or tools, feel free to contact a Guild mentor. 

 
 

 
 

 

John Lawson   Furniture repair, band saw, track saw 

Mike Key   Dovetail jig 

Eddie Heerten  Lathe, furniture, table saw, hand-cut dovetails, 

    bowl turning 

Bob Moore   Hand tool sharpening, table saw, joiner, planer 

Dwight Hostetter  Lathe, segmented turning, baskets 

Bill Newman   Boxes, jointer 

Brian Stauss   Cabinet construction 

Cliff Daniels   Scroll saw, jointer, band saw 

Buzz Kelly   Finishing and stringing 

Lynn Smith   Toys 

Pat Bush   Jointer, planer 

A.R. Bray   Draw knife, planes, hand tools, antique hand tools 

 

Contact the above by email or phone as listed in the Membership Directory or email 

Ron Griffin at: sawandsplinters@gmail.com 
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Alabama Woodworkers Guild Annual Toy Donation 

If you are looking at some puzzle pieces scattered across 

a table top they do not make sense or form anything 

recognizable.  But if these pieces are positioned in just 

the right way, they all come together to form a com-

plete picture.  This year the puzzle pieces all came to-

gether to form a wonderful picture.  That picture this 

year was of thousands of kids with smiles on their faces 

as they  received handmade wooden toys while spending 

time at Children’s Hospital. 

 The puzzle pieces came from many different places and 

represent many dedicated people.   

 The pieces are; 

-          those that started this whole toy program thing many years ago, 

-          donated equipment to make the toys, 

-          financial donations for materials (axle pegs, dowels and wheels, wheels, wheels), 

-          over four tons of donated wood,  

-          hundreds of hours spent making sawdust and wooden toys, 

-          20 to 30 people willing to make a difference in a child’s life. 

This year there were more Guild members involved in the toy program 

than ever before.  This year the Friday Toy Group became the Tuesday Toy Group because the 

group is now too large to share the shop during normal open shop hours, and that is a good thing. 

The toys came from not only the WEC but also from the individual shops of many of the Guild’s 

members.  The toys came by the dozens, by the hundreds, even by the thousands.  They came from 

big shops, little shops, well equipped, elaborate shops and simple shops.  They came in each week 

and each month.  They came to make big smiles on more little faces than at any time in our past. 

This year the number of toys topped 14,500 but the more important count is the number of smiles 

on the faces of the recipients.  The toys will give long hours of joy during play time but will also 

make shorter the long hours of time spent in a place away from home, in Children’s Hospital. 

Thank you Guild members, thank you Toys Group members, thank you everyone that drew, cut, 

sanded, drilled, routed, or assembled.  Thank you Greater Birmingham Habitat for Human-

ity.  Thank you Birmingham READS AmeriCorps. Thank you generous patrons.  This has been a tre-
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mendous large group effort – the families and the kids are the beneficiaries of these efforts. 

What a beautiful scene these puzzle pieces have come together to make! 

           Lynn and Ralph 

The Alabama Woodwork-

ers Guild Toy Group 

Children’s Hospital 

representatibes (from 

left to right): 

 
Jennifer Denere, Dar-

lene Oldham and Faye 

Kelly  

  Photos by Monta King 
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November Show and Tell  

Below: Pepper mill by 

Shannon Alldredge 

Above: Colored Tongue  

Depressor Pen by Paul 

Owens 

Above: Pepper mill by 

Dudley Massey 

Photos by Monta King 

Christmas Party 

MANY THANKS to Patrick Bush and his family for coordinating a wonderful Guild Christmas Party at the North 

Shelby County Library. 

A great time was had by all while enjoying good food and the  fine singing of Tina Hood along with Chris Heerten’s oc-

casional accompaniment. 

Of course, there was uplifting poetry by Master Buddy Finch paying tribute to our amazing toy group and the children 

to whom they minister.            

     Monta 

Chris Heerten and Tina Hood entertaining the members.  

Some of the attendees 

              Photos by Monta King 
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Directions to the Woodworkers Education Center (WEC) 

From I65, take Exit 238 (Highway 31).  Turn north on U.S. High-

way 31, go 0.6 miles and turn left on State Highway 119 South.  Go 

3.0 miles south on Highway 119 and turn right on County Highway 

12. Go 2.1 miles on Highway 12 until it ends at County Highway 

17.  Turn right on Highway 17 and the WEC is 0.3 miles on your 

left.  There is a large WEC sign at the entrance. 



 

 

 
The Alabama Woodworkers Guild, Inc. 

P.O. Box 26665 

Birmingham, AL 35260 

Phone        205-988-3600 

Fax        205-988-3612 

Website:     www.woodcraft.com 

e-mail:         WC511@aol.com 

 

Store Hours 

M - T - W - F:  9AM - 7PM 

Th: 9AM-9PM 

Sat: 9AM-6PM 

Sun: Noon-5 PM 
 

Our new address is:  

2215B Pelham Parkway 

Pelham , AL 35124 

                                                                                               
Directions:    
Take I-65 to Exit 246. 

Take Highway 119 West (Cahaba Valley Road) 3/4 of a mile to US 31.  
Turn right on US 31 and travel north approx. 0.3 mi.  
Our store is on the right (east) side of US 31.  

www. 

alabamawoodworkersguild 

.org  
 

About Us 
 
Alabama Woodworkers Guild 
Newsletter is published monthly for 

its members and other interested 
parties.  Guild meetings are held 
monthly on the third Saturday at 
9:00 a.m. at the Woodworking Edu-

cation Center, 10544 Hwy 17, 
Maylene, AL 35114  
 

Information concerning the Guild 
may be secured by calling Walter 
Barnett, Treasurer at (205) 933-

9207. 

 


